
 The People’s Market provided deliv-
ery of groceries via their brightly col-
ored yellow wagon with it’s red letter-
ing. There certainly was no missing 
the wagon as it traveled along the 
streets of The Dalles.   
 
Gone are the days of home delivery of 
groceries. The wagon stands as a re-
minder of the days when delivering 
groceries was part of the customer 
service of the business. 
 
The wagon is part of the American 
Legion Post #19 Collection which 
belongs to the Fort Dalles Museum.  
It is housed in Building number 1 
which is the open-front shed on the 
museum grounds.   

The People’s Market Delivery Wagon 

ID #: American Legion Post #19 Collection: People’s Market Meat and De-
livery Wagon, which was used by one of the local markets around the 1920s to 
deliver goods.    

Advertisement in The Mountaineer, 
1865. (Recreated from original.) 

The People’s Market eventually moved 
to the building commonly referred to 
as “Bohn’s Printing” or the “Gates Ho-
tel” which was built about 1884 by 
Col. N.H. Gates, a prominent business-
man and politician. He was a member 

of the legislature for eight years be-
ginning in 1855. He introduced a bill 
which granted a municipal charter to 
Dalles City.  Col. Gates was speaker 
of the House of Representatives in 
1859. He served as mayor of The 
Dalles 1877-78 and has often been 
referred to as the “Father of The 
Dalles” for presenting the bill which 
granted the municipal charter for 
Dalles City. 

In later years, Lawrence Beaudoin 
was the manager of the meat market. 

Winter Issue Vol. 2 No. 1 



From the FDMAHF President 
say the horseman, very popular, especially 
with the children.   
     Today there are no harness sounds, no 
horseman voices, no road noise, no chil-
dren's voices.  Today I hear museum do-
cents voices with visitors from all over the 
world.  If I could only open the diary of my 
past, I could mesmerize the visitors for 
hours. 

    I enjoy visitors, so come on down to see 
me...or send your friends and family.  Oh 
yes, you might have heard that my storage 
environment does not provide long term 
protection from deterioration, damage, 
etc.  Experts recommend that I get a new 
barn to preserve my historical significance 
for future generations.  Your assistance 
will give me a long life.  Thank you.�
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Thank You! 

The Fort Dalles Museum/
Anderson Homestead  

Foundation is a 501 (c) 3 
organization and all  

donations are  
tax deductible to the  

extent of the law.  
Always consult with your  

CPA or Attorney. 

Tax ID Number:  
30-0589167 

Toll Free:  
800-619-1550  
E-mail: 
info@fortdallesfoundation.org  

www.FortDallesFoundation.org  
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FDMAHF Newsletter is 
available in color online! 

 

 

So many of you have contributed to The Fort Dalles Museum/
Anderson Homestead Foundation since the foundation was first 
organized to support the Fort Dalles Museum.  Your support has 

not gone unnoticed.  Please accept our heartfelt “thank you” for 
your contribution to the Foundation and know that we sincerely ap-

preciate you. 
 We are thrilled to receive those unexpected donations throughout the year.  

Just as important are those anonymous donations we receive through the dona-
tion box at the Vehicle Building on the museum campus.  Those donations are 

also a sign of how important the Transportation Building project is to the 
many visitors to the Fort Dalles Museum and Anderson Homestead.   
Your contribution — no matter how small or large — is appreciated any 

time of the year! 

 "If wagons could talk" 
     On July 26, 1775, Congress establishes 
the United States Post Office and names 
Benjamin Franklin the first United States 
postmaster general.  It was this govern-
ment service, nearly 130 years later, that 
acquired me for mail delivery in Wasco 
County. 
     I am the U.S. Mail Wagon and am con-
sidered by wagon experts to be a rare 
piece of U.S. Postal heritage.  With the 
assistance of a horse and horseman I deliv-
ered mail to Wasco County farmers in the 
early 1900's and I now reside at the Fort 
Dalles Museum.  In my day, I provided a 
very valuable service just as the USPS 
does today.  Times have changed and 
eventually I was replaced with motorized 
vehicles.   
    I remember the "good ol’ days" when I 
was on the road delivering mail to local 
farmers.  I had the opportunity to get well 
acquainted with the horseman and the 
horse.  As you might imagine, it was a 
lonesome road and I enjoyed hearing the 
horseman's commands given to the 
horse.  In particular, I remember one 
horseman that had a great singing 
voice.  Oh, he loved to sing and oh what a 
thrill it was to hear it.  The horse enjoyed 
it also.  It seemed to make the ride 
smoother and shorter.   
    In those days, farmers didn't have fre-
quent visitors.  This made me, or should I 

American Legion Post #19 Collection.  
Lettering painted on vehicle reads: U.S. 
Mail Rural Free Del. Route No. 2, No. 15.      
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Fort Dalles Museum Closed for the Winter 

2014 Summer Season Kept Museum Staff Busy 
November 3rd marked the end of the 
season for  Fort Dalles Museum.  The 
last of the cruise ships, Queen of the 
West, called on The Dalles for it’s final 
stop.   

The many dockings this season kept 
the museum staff busy entertaining 
passengers from the ships along with 
visitors who traveled to The Dalles via 
automobile.   

Besides visitors to the museum, there 
were several Brides and Grooms who 
will have fond memories of their spe-
cial day at the old Fort Dalles parade 
grounds.  September saw the return of 

the Civil War re-enactors and on the 
same weekend The Dalles played 
host to about 2,000 cyclists. 

Fort Dalles Days was held in July as 
part of the community’s festivities.  
The 4th Sunday Concert series was 
well-attended again this year.   

The Dalles City Council and Wasco 
County Commissioners were pre-
sented the museum’s report for Fis-
cal Year 2013-2014 this fall.  The 
report was written by Museum Com-
mission member Trish Neal and sup-
plemented with data provided by 
Museum Director Paula Kuttner.  

The Mu-
seum 
Commis-
sion has 
adopted 
their By-
Laws 
which 
were 
recently 
approved 
by the 
Board of 
County 
Commissioners and The Dalles City 
Council. 

The entire staff at the Fort Dalles Museum and the museum 
have been certified “friendly” having recently completed Hos-
pitality University sponsored by The Dalles Area Chamber of 
Commerce, and Q Care, which was completed online through 
Travel Oregon. Both programs are intended to make sure that 
the participant has a good knowledge of the local area as well 
as grounded in what is good customer service and how to deal 
with the traveling public in general. 

 
The Fort Dalles Museum/Anderson Homestead Foundation 
covered the expense of the hours that the staff spent attending 
the Hospitality University so that the museum’s budget would 
be covered for the unexpected hours. The Wasco County/City 
of The Dalles Museum Commission felt that all staff should 
complete the trainings and asked for assistance from the Foun-
dation. 

 
The museum has been certified as 
“Bike Friendly” through Travel Ore-
gon. The new sign posted near the front 
gate at the museum lets bicyclists know 
that they will find access to Wi-Fi, Wa-
ter, Restrooms, and charging for cell 
phones and other electronics. 

Participating were: Left to Right: Corinne Siems, 
Leona McManman, Davien Lundin, Paula Kuttner, 
Museum Director, Elizabeth Wallis, Hilary Hines, Mu-
seum Manager;  and Melanie Biechler. Fort Dalles Mu-
seum/Anderson Homestead Foundation board member 
Julie Reynolds and Wasco County/City of The Dalles 
Museum Commission Vice-President Trish Neal also 
participated at another Hospitality University. 

Fort Dalles Museum: Certified Friendly  



Wasco County/City of The Dalles Museum Commission members Marv Polehn and Eric Gleason worked on 
removing a decaying stump on the old  Fort Dalles grounds the first part of November. Grates from the Fort’s 
jail were moved to a more sturdier location at the 
same time.  Last on the list was turning over a stone 
that was discovered to have initials carved into it.  No 
information on the inscription is available nor does 
anyone know where the stone came from.  

Last ride of the  
Umatilla House Omnibus 

 
The Umatilla House Omnibus was  
retired from parade duty by the Wasco 
County/City of The Dalles Museum 
Commission in July 2014 as it was 
deemed too valuable to participate in 
future parades. It was noted that only a 
few of these vehicles exist today. It will 
be brought out onto the grounds during 
Fort Dalles Days along with possibly 
some of the other wagons for everyone 
to view.  

Stump Removal on Fort Dalles Grounds Reveals carvings in Stone 

Marv Polehn works on moving the stone (see right photo). 

Grates from the Fort’s jail were moved to a more sturdier 
support. 
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 Fort Dalles 
M u s e u m - 
A n d e r s o n 
H o m e s t e a d 
Foundation is 

a proud member of The Oregon Cul-
tural Trust. We would greatly appre-
ciate your financial contribution.  
 
How it works:  The Oregon Cultural 
Trust partners with over 1,300 cul-
tural nonprofits throughout Oregon. 
A gift to Fort Dalles Museum/
Anderson Homestead Foundation, 
followed by a matching gift to the 
Oregon Cultural Trust allows a donor 
to claim a tax credit. The tax deducti-
ble portion of memberships to many 
Oregon cultural organizations also 
qualifies toward the matching gift. 
 
For more information: http://
www.culturaltrust.org  frequently-
asked-questions or call The Oregon 
Cultural Trust at 503-986-0088 for 
assistance. 

 

Dear Friends,  

This is an important time for the Fort 
Dalles Museum/Anderson Homestead 
Foundation. 

As you may know, the board has a goal 
of $1.1 million dollars to construct the 
future Transportation Building. How-
ever, there are other projects at the Fort 
Dalles Museum and Anderson Home-
stead that also require our assistance.  

This past year the Foundation pur-
chased a cash register for the museum 
and covered wages for the museum’s 
staff to attend Hospitality training. 
Through generation donations to the 
General Fund of the Foundation this 
assistance was made possible by our 
generous supporters. 

In the coming weeks, as we will all 
spend time with our families, enjoy 
seasonal performances and visit our 
most cherished venues and historic 
locations. We are asking that you take 
this opportunity to make a donation to 
the Fort Dalles Museum/Anderson 

Give The Gift That Grows... 
Homestead Foundation and a match-
ing donation to the Cultural Trust. 

In most cases, your donation may 
ultimately cost you absolutely noth-
ing.  

How? Through a tax credit on your 
Oregon state income tax for contri-
butions to the Trust (keep in mind a 
tax credit is different than a tax de-
duction. Your tax bill is literally re-
duced by the amount of the credit!). 
To earn the tax credit:  
1. First, make a donation to Fort 
Dalles Museum/Anderson Home-
stead Foundation. 
2. Second, make an equal or greater 
contribution to the Oregon Cultural 
Trust online at ww.culturaltrust.org.  
 3. Finally, claim your 100%, dollar 
for dollar tax credit for your gift to 
the Trust on your Oregon state in-
come tax (up to $500 for individuals, 
$1,000 for couples filing jointly and 
$2,500 for Oregon Corporations).  

Thank you for taking the time to sup-
port the Fort Dalles Museum and 
Anderson Homestead through your 
contribution to the Fort Dalles Mu-

seum/Anderson Homestead Founda-
tion. Give the Gift That Grows.   

Sincerely, 

Fort Dalles Museum/Anderson  
Homestead Foundation 



Fort  Dalles Museum/Anderson Homestead Foundation 
P. O. Box 591 
The Dalles, Oregon 97058  
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PAID 
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The purpose of the Fort Dalles Museum/Anderson Homestead Foundation is to preserve and protect  
the Fort Dalles Museum and to seek and obtain funding and resources in support of the museum.   

 
www.FortDallesFoundation.org  
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ganizations were doing.  It was a nice 
gathering and chance to network with 
old friends and make new friends. 

Be sure to watch for details that will be 
forthcoming about the event.   

     History After Hours will be held 
on Tuesday, February 10, 2015.  It 
will be held in the Fireside Room of 
the Dalles Civic Auditorium.  

The event will be co-hosted by The 
Dalles Civic and the 
Fort Dalles Museum/
Anderson House 
Foundation.   

  The event is open to 
all those involved in 
history.   Local his-
tory buffs met last 
Feburary for the first 
time and shared what 
their respective or-

History After Hours is February 10th 


